
December 13, 2022 

 

 

Meeting opened 7:33pm, via Zoom conference call. 

 

Members Present: Richard Beauregard, Chairman; Carol Johnson, Clerk; Mona Bissany; Stephan Schaub; 

Rachel Jackson; Danielle Munro 

Member Absent: Richard Bringhurst; Brenda Healy 

Approval of Minutes from the November 29, 2022 Board of Health meeting:  

MOTION: Made by Mona Bissany that the Board of Health approves the minutes as written. Seconded by 

Stephan Schaub. VOTE: 3-0-0 UNANIMOUS. 

Planning Board-request for comment-Preliminary Residential Subdivision- Darwin Lane Extension 

Documents/Exhibits 

The Planning Board is requesting comments on a Preliminary Residential Subdivision Plan. The property is 

located off the end of Darwin Lane. The proposed plan includes the extension of Darwin Lane and the 

addition of four new single-family house lots.  The proposed plan includes the construction of sidewalks. 

The proposed plan will be located on Town water and Town sewer.  

MOTION: Made by Mona Bissany that the Board of Health has no concerns but recommends adequate 

lighting and extending the sidewalk around the entire subdivision for added safety. Seconded by Stephan 

Schaub.  VOTE: 3-0-0 UNANIMOUS.  

 

Motion made by Richard Beauregard that the Board of Health agreed on January 10, 2023 & January 24, 

2023 for their upcoming meeting schedule. Seconded by Mona Bissany. VOTE: 3-0-0 UNANIMOUS. 

 

MOTION TO ADJOURN: Made by Richard Beauregard. Seconded by Stephan Schaub. VOTE: 3-0-0 

UNANIMOUS. 

 

Meeting closed at 7:55pm 

                                                   

         

       

          

              

    


